
 
 

      

21st July 2023 
 

Have a lovely and restful summer break - children return to school on Monday 4th 
September. 

 
There will be NO clubs on the first week back – details of new clubs will be sent home 

during the first week. 
 

PE DAYS  - will be confirmed in time for the first week back 
 

Swimming days – see below 
 

 
As we close the academic year, it is with sadness we have to bid goodbye to our Year 6’s! We will 
miss you all and wish you every success as you start the next stage of your education at 
secondary school!  Remember, believe in yourself - as we all do! 
 
 
Please be aware, as from September we will no longer be chasing parents to sign forms for trips, or to give consent 
for events as it is your parental responsibility to ensure these are completed.  It is important you read all information 
we send out, whether by text, email, newsletter or via Scopay or your child will miss out. We will of course send 
reminders. 

 
Festival of Fun 

 
Thank you to the parents who worked tirelessly to help ensure our festival was a great success! I’m sure you will 
agree everyone did an incredible job!   Thank you to all the staff who all gave up their own time to make sure the 
children had a fantastic afternoon.  We raised over £1400 – thank you !!  Bring on the festival of 2024!! 

 
Breakfast club 
 
At no time are children to be left alone in the playground in the mornings.  If you are early, you must put your child 
into breakfast club or stay with them until they are allowed into school.   
 
After School Club 
 
Booking for after school club for next year will open in September – this is to ensure it is fair for all, including the 
new reception children.  Although reception children will have a staggered start in September and will not need after 
school club, it is not fair if we open it now and then all the spaces are booked from week 3 onwards. We operate on 
a first come first serve basis and all working families must be given the same fair and equal chance. 
 
 We are pleased to announce we have managed to increase the number of spaces available. 
 

 

The Park 

Way  

Post  



Water Bottles 
 
Bottles will be coming home today – please bring them back in September, or if you want to bring in your own water 
bottle, you are more than welcome to. 
 
Year 5 and 6 
 
Wishing our year 6 a very good luck as they leave to start their new secondary schools. You have been amazing this 
year. If you would like to view the year 6 performance and their end of year video, please use the links below. They 
are on our private YouTube channel. 
Please use these links to watch the Play and the 2023 Leavers’ video –  
Leavers’ Video - https://youtu.be/H8DKNZWvLRo  

Ali Baba - https://youtu.be/03sOHLlpN5U  

Please ensure that the video quality is in HD for the best viewing.   
Thank you for all of your support this year. Have a lovely summer! 

Mrs Rackley and the Year 5 and 6 Phase 
 

Shaun the Sheep! 

Park Way Primary School is delighted to have joined the flock and will be taking part in the 
@ShauntheSheepintheHeartofKent art trail which will be coming to Maidstone from 29 June 2024 with our very 
own little Shaun sculpture! 

We are proud to be supporting Heart of Kent Hospice, who will be delivering the trail, to continue providing 
outstanding care both in the Hospice and in the local community. In September we will be hosting a design 
competition for our very own Shaun the Sheep so over the summer get those ideas flowing!  

Miss Beamish  
 
Year 3 and 4:  
 
During our first term next year we will be learning about the artist Damien Hirst. This will link to our DT learning 
where we will be building a display case for animals based on his artwork. We would like to borrow any plastic toy 
animals (no bigger than 30cm) to use in our display. They will be kept secure and returned once the children have 
completed the project. If you have any at home that we could borrow, please could they be brought to either Mr 
Saunders, Mrs Chapman or Mrs Jacobs in the new academic year. 
 
Many thanks,  

 
Mr Saunders  
 
 

https://youtu.be/H8DKNZWvLRo
https://youtu.be/03sOHLlpN5U
http://@ShauntheSheepintheHeartofKent


 
 
Nits 
 
We have had several cases of head lice recently.  Whilst head lice are nothing to worry about they do need to be 
treated quickly and effectively.  Most treatments require TWO applications, 7 days apart. Please check your child’s 
hair and treat as necessary, long hair should be tied up for school.  

Some parents may be eligible for free treatment – more information can be found here:  
 
https://www.boots.com/nhs-services/minorailments 
 
 
 

 
 
Swimming – Term 1 
 

Please be aware that swimming forms part of the national curriculum and as such is 
treated like any other lesson, your child is expected to attend every week.  
 
Maple – Monday 
Walnut - Tuesday 
Elm - Thursday 

 

Diary Dates 
 
1 September   Staff Training Day – school CLOSED to children 
4th September  Children return to school - Start of term 1 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

https://www.boots.com/nhs-services/minorailments


  



Term Dates 
 
 

 

2023/2024 
 

 

  

TERM 1 

Friday 1st September Staff Development Day 

Monday 4th September First Day of Term 1 

Friday 20th October Last Day of Term 1 
 

  

OCTOBER HALF TERM 

Monday 23th October to Friday 27th October Holiday – No School 

  
 

TERM 2 

Monday 30th October Staff Development day 

Tuesday 31st October First Day of Term 2 

Friday 15th December Last Day of Term 2 

 
 

 

CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY 

Monday 18th December to Monday 1st January Holiday – No School 

 
 

 

TERM 3 

Tuesday 2rd January Staff Development Day 

Wednesday 3rd January First Day of Term 3 

Friday 9th February Last Day of Term 3 

  

FEBRUARY HALF TERM 

Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February Holiday – No School 
 

 
 

TERM 4 

Monday 19th February First Day of Term 4 

Wednesday 27th March Last Day of Term 4 

Thursday 28th March Staff Development Day 

 
 

 

EASTER HOLIDAY 

Friday 29th March to Friday 12th April Holiday – No School 
 

 
 

TERM 5 

Monday 15th April First Day of Term 5 

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday – No School 

Friday 24th  May Last Day of Term 5 
 

 
 

MAY HALF TERM 

Monday 27th May to Friday 31st June Holiday – No School 

 
 

 

TERM 6 

Monday 3rd June Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 4th June First Day of Term 6 

Tuesday 23rd July Last Day of Term 6 



 

 

 


